
Honorary General Secretary’s Report 

A couple of years ago at the The Oak Hotel when we had our 2014 NAGM I remember Tina 

Bunyan asking myself when I went for NEC Administrator for the 2nd time, “would I go for 

HGS”, I was not so sure due to the fact I have trouble remembering the Constitution etc. 

A year later, I thought “Bloody Hell Joan, you must be barmy, but here I am as HGS, which o 

I would like to thank all of you for voting for me. 

During the year, unfortunately I have not attending many Plus Events except for the Kings 

Lynn Summer Do and WASH and also various activities with Midland Area members ie Mike 

Nicholls’ Wedding etc. This is due to personal problems ie finances and work but things are 

gladly looking up and are about to change in my life. 

I have thought very hard about this and have decided that I would like to be re-elected for 

another year as HGS. 

I would like to thank Madam Chairman Erica for being my Mentor and guiding me through all 

of this and having patience also Ian Crawshaw for offering to take the minutes and type them 

for this year;s NAGM. 

If I don’t get re-elected for HGS, what I shall do is stamp my feet and cry like a baby, no 

seriously would like to wish the next candidate all the best for the following year and hope he 

or she will enjoy this role as much as I have. 

I kindly thank you all. 

Lots of love and kisses 

Joanie – HGS. Xx  


